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FACULTY SENATE |MINUTES
Date/Time | 11/2/2017 2:30 PM | Meeting location KSC1000B
		President
	Jon Storslee
	President Elect
	Keith Kelly
	Treasurer
	Mike Hamm
	Secretary
	Sean Petty
	Meeting Type
	Monthly



		Attendees
Jon Storslee, Mike Hamm, Sean Petty, Keith Kelly, Kevin Arps, Amy Woodbeck (Guest), Tomi Johnston, Kelly Burton, Lili Kang, Kurt Hill, Jeff Hoyt, Donna Mosher, Tricia Montgomery, Marylin Cristiano, Dr. Anne Suzuki, Dean of Student affairs (Guest)





Meeting Details

	Meeting Called to order by
	 Jon Storslee

	Time Called to order
	3:05 PM

	Approval of Agenda
	 Yes

	Approval of Minutes
	 Yes

	Treasurer Report
	 Report Provided



OFFicer Reports
President
Two Year Term for Presidents
Jon stated that it may wise to consider extending the senate president term to two years as opposed as just one. Several of the senate members had concern regarding this issue in regards to finding faculty who are willing to make that long of a commitment. However, some senate membera also expressed that having continuity in the position would be helpful. Additonally, Keith said it would be nice to have senate members observe during FEC meetings to get an idea of how things at FEC operate. The person would not have a vote, but still be able to grasp the scope of responsibility. The senate decided to table this discussion for further discussion at the next meeting. 
Constitution Updates
The constitution is still under review and other members of the senate are still review the constitution for potential changes. There are still some grammatical errors that need to be addressed, and the senate body was concerened with language surroundin


Too Many Committees
Due to the interest of time, the committee has decided to table this discussion until the next meeting 

Program Reviews
Jon presented the idea of extending program reviews from three years to five years, to the President and VPAA. Each of them seemed interested in making this a possibility. There will be more to come in the near future. HLC requiment for program reviews is every 5-years.
Classified Staff Luncheon
On October 31st, the faculty senate provided lunch for the classified staff in order to show support and solidarity between faculty and staff. The event was an overwhelming success with at least 80 members in attendance. Members of the classified staff were pleased with the lunch and enjoy the relationship that they share with the faculty.
Lost Another Division Chair
The division Chair of English has stated that she will be stepping down due to the overwhelming amount of work that is required of the position. Jon stated that this is becoming a trend around the campus and that many division chairs are feeling the pinch of the massive amount of responsibility coming down from admins and district. Keith commented that division chair is a grueling job and doesn’t pay as much as it should. Kurt commented that the duties of division chairs has slowly risen over the years with no increase in pay. 
Guided Pathways
There is growing concern that guided pathways will have a negative effect on enrollements not associated with career-path degrees. Jon presented an article published in the Chronicle of Higher Education that revealed the University of Wisconsin Superior is going to phase out two-dozen programs as a result of guided pathways. Keith stated that many of the professors affected by this move were blind-sided. Jon stated that we need to work together as faculty and stay involved in this process. Guided pathways has the potential to turn us at PVCC into a “diploma mill”. Many of the classes that students take at community college are not directly related to degrees, but for education is various subjects and interests. 
5-Year Program Review
Jon has pitched the idea of moving from a 3-year program review to a 5-year program review to Paul and Densie. They both seemed to be in favor of the idea and are still discussion the issue. There should be more to come in the near future.
	VPAA and VPSA Hiring Committee Update
	The hiring committee will be conducting a national search to fill these positions. Additoanlly, there will not Separate hiring committess for the positions. Jon encourages faculty members to stay abreast on the issue as it develops. There will be more information provided at the next meeting.
Technology in the Classroom
The TCT committee is looking to improve technology in the classrooms and has requested that faculty bring forwared their requests for technoloiges that would improve instruction and learning.
President Elect
	Keith moved to certify the election results
Special Guests
	Dr. Anne Suzuki, Dean of Student Affairs
	During the meeting Dr. Suzuki expressed her desire to work with the faculty at PVCC and enable them be envolved with student affairs processes. She would like to make faculty more aware of the policies and procedures faculty can use to help relsove student issues and complaints. She also commented that she would like to foster more programs around the campus that encourage student life improvements.  
Treasurer
Report provided.
Secretary
Meeting minutes are provided.

Action Items
Motion To Certify The Division Chair Election Results.
This motion would certify the results of the recent chair elections held in October, and that elections were conducted under the guidelines of the college plan.

	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY
	Abstain

	Sean Petty
	Keith Kelly
	All  Present
	None
	0





Meeting Conclusion
Meeting Adjourned

	Motion to Adjourn
	Motion Seconded
	Time

	Mike Hamm
	Sean Petty
	4:20 PM
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